
Hilltop Happenings
For June, 2025

  

303 N. Church Street  Silverton, Oregon 97381
Phone: (503) 873-8656     
Website: www.immanuelsilverton.org     
Email: office@immanuelsilverton.org
Office Hours: Monday – Thursday 8:30 am-12 pm, 1 pm-3 pm

(Office hours vary in the summer. Please call ahead)
  

Our mission is to welcome, accept and encourage all people as we follow Jesus.
 

Ministry Staff
Pastor: Leah Stolte-Doerfler | 503-302-7712
Director of Visitation Ministry: Patty MacInnes | 503-428-4921
Office Managers: Tria Brockamp & Courtney Goode
Youth & Family Ministry: Kate Bush | 503-580-4964
Sunday School Coordinator: 

Creighton Helms | ilcsilvertonss@gmail.com
Social Media Coordinator: 

Justine Johnson | jj.ilc.silverton@gmail.com
Worship Production Director: Ethan Frederick 
Keyboardist: Deborah Butler
Choir Director: Marta Hazekamp
Custodians: Bill Howell & Andrew Bush

Services
Sundays 8:30 am - Devotional Service    10:30 am - Worship    

 

Service Attendance   in person / *online views as of 5/27/2025
8:30 AM 10:30 AM

May 5 8 163/*241
May 11 8 120/*247
May 18 ? 88/*317
            (Women’s Retreat)   34
May 25 6 108/*253

Ministry Contacts
Adult Education: Pastor Leah/F&W
Altar Guild: Barb Richter
ARK: Briana Hupp
A/V: Ethan Frederick
Choir: Marta Hazekamp
Coffee Hour: Pat Taylor
Deacons: Jeff Hamblin
Faith & Wisdom: Julie Woodward
GHG: Debbie Eder
Hospitality: Kate Bush
Prayer Chain: Earlyn Moore

503-428-1211 (call/text)
President: Dawn Taylor
SACA: Briana Hupp
Shower Coordinator: Shirley Murata
Stephen Ministry: Mary Miller
Sunday School: Creighton Helms
Technician: Ethan Frederick
Trustees: Dixon Bledsoe
Ushers: Jim Brueckner
Van Rides: Jennifer Bielenberg

503-881-5467
Valley View Cemetery: Jill Lounsbury
Vacation Bible School: Brenda Wilson
Weddings: Nora Schliske
Worship Planning: Mark Dickman
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Pastor’s Ponderings
 

Just Pondering…

The 2025 Women’s Retreat has come and gone but the theme is still echoing, ‘The Kingdom of God has come close.’

We unpacked biblical stories of Face of God sightings, asking why God comes close and what such an experience
might look like. Finally, we shared some of our own Face of God, Kingdom-come-close encounters.

As it turns out, the people back home in Silverton, at Immanuel, where treading on similar ground. Your guest
preacher shared his journey to the pulpit and how God showed up in the scripture, having a word for his life that
was clearly intended to be passed along to you.

Passing along our stories is a key element of Face of God moments. Yes, the Divine shows up in a particular place,
to a specific person, for a purpose, and yet, the event is still intended for the building up of the whole community.
God is at work among God’s people. Tell! Marvel! Together!

The time and place in which we live elevates individualism to a god-like status. We are radically counter-cultural
whenever our lives and stories have any communal element:

Worshiping.

Sharing.

Trusting.

Retreating.

Volunteering.

Listening.

Serving.

Making the journey together.

Friends, tell and marvel! Together!

Pastor Leah
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Did Ya Know?  from Council President, Dawn Taylor (dawn.allyne.taylor@gmail.com)

 

Have you every wondered who writes the Prayer of the Day or the Gospel Acclamation for each Sunday? Have you
ever wondered, why are we read that First Lesson or who picked that Gospel passage? The answer isn’t the office
of Pastor Leah. Since Immanuel Lutheran Church is part of the Oregon Synod, which is a part of the Evangelical
Lutheran Church in America (ELCA). The ELCA produces a Sundays and Seasons: Guide to Worship Planning for each
church year. Sundays and Seasons supports comprehensive week-by-week planning with content and ideas for
liturgy and music, preaching and visuals, shaped by the Revised Common Lectionary, the church year, and the
assembly gathered around word and sacrament. This is done for several reasons:

1. To have a shared worship identity so worshippers to feel connected across congregations.
2. A shared liturgy helps ensure that the theology being expressed in worship aligns with Lutheran beliefs.
3. A shared liturgy helps with faith formation for people to become familiar with scripture, creeds, and

theological themes through repetition.

That said, while the core structure is shared, many congregations incorporate local elements, such as musical styles,
language adaptations, or cultural customs, so there is still room for contextual expression within the framework.

And now you know (
***

Thank you, Women Retreaters!
 

I want to thank everyone who attended the Women’s Retreat this year. It is a treasured time for so many of us! I
want to give a few people a few extra shout outs!

The planning crew: Traci Mosher, Sue Dickman, and Debbie Eder for all the love, care, and attention to detail you
put into planning this weekend. (They literally think of everything!)
 

The musicians: Deb Sullivan, Donna Rue, Justine Johnson, Pastor Patricia, and Tracy Mosher for leading us in
beautiful song and praise.
 

Our Leader: Pastor Leah who year after year puts together a program that challenges us to work in the Word to
explore and grow our faith and relationship with God and each other.

Director of Visitation Ministry
 

On the road with Patty(DoVM) and Max(dog)… 

Yip! Max here!  Tria is my new BHFF (best human friend forever).  She taught my human (Patty) how to make
excellent dog treats.  So good and crunchy! (Simmer whole baby carrots in beef or chicken broth until slightly
soft.  Drain and save broth.  Cool carrots and place 2-3 in snack zip bags.  Freeze to add to dry food or give as
'good dog' treats.  Broth can be used on dry food.)  Sorry I missed the Pet Parade.  Patty had to go to a people
place (Women's Retreat) and I had to stay home.  See you at the Homer Davenport Parade!
 
Get your needles and hooks working!  A request has been made for Pocket Prayers for the Homer Davenport
Parade.  Knit or crochet small square or rectangle (1 1/2 by 2 1/2 in.) or round (2 in.) Pocket Prayers.  Turn them
in to the church office.  Crosses and messages of hope will be attached.  Pocket Prayer will be handed out at the
parade.  Yarn is available. Let's see how many Pocket Prayers we can make by August.
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Youth Group News  from Kate Bush

 

Summer is fast approaching and with it we hit one of the busiest times of the year - graduations, promotions,
the end of school, vacations, final recitals, confirmations and our own famous wrap & weep! 

For myself summer brings projects and we've got some big ones coming up! I'd like to invite anyone interested
in participating to join in. 

• 6/1 Youth Group Parent & Youth Informational Meeting 11:45 am [fireside room following church]. We'll
discuss the upcoming summer plans for youth group. I would encourage anyone with incoming 5th & 6th

graders to also join us!

• 6/1 6pm last 2025 school year youth group-summer events to follow.

• 6/23-6/27 VBS! Volunteers for a variety of duties are welcome and it's a lot of fun!

• 6/28 Silverton Pride Event! Join us in handing out goodies and spreading the word that ILC welcomes
everyone!

• 7/21-7/26 Youth Group Staycation Camp

• 8/2 Homer Davenport Days Parade Float!

• 8/18-8/23 Youth Group Staycation Camp

Please keep these on your calendar, it only gets better from here and we want you with us!

*But the fruit of the Spirit is joy, love, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness  -Galations 5:22
*If we live by the Spirit, let us also walk by the Spirit  -Galations 5:25

Kate Bush

From the Custodians’ Closet  by Andrew Bush

 

Hello Immanuel Lutheran family.  I would like to talk about the lights here at Immanuel.  There are some rooms and
hallways and or stairs that have automatic lights that come on by a motion sensor.  There are some rooms that you
need to turn on the lights (like the lights in the kitchen over the ovens).  Those lights you have to turn off after you
use them. We are so used to walking into a room here at Immanuel and have the lights come on and go off by
themselves that we don't think about it.  But, because we are so programmed to do it this way, we forget that some
of the light don't work this way. These are the lights we need to pay close attention to so they don't get left on. It’s
the little things that make the big differences here at Immanuel Lutheran Church.  Like you. 

Thank you from your janitor staff.
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From the Kitchen  by Audrey Nickodemus

Kitchen Cooks and Servers for Vacation Bible School

June is about VBS! We will again serve a main meal for all (kids and adults) each evening during the week of June
23 (Monday through Friday). The main meal will be a simple, kid-friendly main dish with side vegetable and fruit.

Looking for both adults and teens to cook and serve in the kitchen during this week.

Will begin about 3 pm each day, serve the meal at 5:30 pm, set up simple snacks (finger foods, nothing elaborate)
for the evening and then clean up. Plan to end by 8 pm or earlier.

Volunteer time is flexible – coming in at 5 pm is helpful – needing to leave at 6 pm is still helpful. Also flexible if you
are only available one evening or all week.

Requirements are few: prefer over 14 and some kitchen experience. People with a current food handler permit are
especially welcome, but not required.

Contact Audrey Nickodemus about dates/times you might be able to serve – audreyn@mtangel.net or text
503-881-7993

If you prefer to work directly with the great kids who attend VBS, be sure to contact Brenda Wilson!

Kitchen cleaning dates for the summer months – all Mondays beginning at 9 am

June 2 July 14 August 11 September 8

(Note that we are not always cleaning on the first Monday during the summer months)

The Mission Endowment Fund of Immanuel Lutheran Church is pleased to announce the recent award of two
$1,000 grants.

Church of the Living Waters (ELCA), Burns, Oregon
Areas of Harney county suffered a serious flood event. Starting in March, a combination of historic rainfall and rapid
snowmelt, exacerbated by warmer temperatures, overwhelmed the Silvies River and its protective levees; one levee
failed.
 

The highly destructive flood damaged hundreds of homes – including on the Burns Paiute Reservation. Waters also
inundated the parish hall for the Church of the Living Waters - an ELCA congregation on the Paiute Reservation, led
by Pr. Matthew Littau. A check was sent to Church of the Living Waters for their immediate use.

Lutheran Disaster Response’s work in Gaza
The ELCA, alongside many other people of faith, have done and continue doing front-line relief work in Gaza healing
and recovery. This accompaniment is critical to the lives of those who have survived more than a year and a half
of violence and displacement.
 

Immanuel’s Mission Endowment Fund was established to receive gifts, particularly bequests and memorials. These
assets are deposited or invested to generate a strong long-term income stream. Earnings are used to make grants
to mission projects beyond the doors of Immanuel Lutheran Church. In this way, we welcome, accept and
encourage all people, not only in Silverton, but around the world, all God’s children.

For more information, especially about estate planning, please contact any member of the Committee, or the
Church office.
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Ministry Celebrations & Thank You Letters
 

j Creighton’s ongoing Kid’s Time messages.

j Creighton and crew for the year of Sunday School.

j Ben Johnson for bringing the message on May 18th.

j Jim Bornzin for officiating when the community needs him.

j Women’s Retreat Leaders: Debbie Eder, Traci Mosher & Sue Dickman for countless
hours given to the women’s retreat.

j Neil MacInnes – a stalwart of the Tuesday volunteers – trims rhododendrons.    
(See picture)

j Shirley Smith provided flowers on May 25 in honor of Tracy Harris and (in memory
of) Twila Smith’s birthdays.

Know a reason to celebrate, call 503-873-8656 or email office@immanuelsilverton.org to report ‘who’ and ‘what.
 

Pastor Leah and Immanuel Lutheran Team,
Thank you for arranging such a perfect Baptism for Levi and our family. Much love and blessings.
Love, The Lovelace Family
 

Thank you so much. My grandson Levi Lovelace was recently baptized 4/27/25. What a wonderful service! I wish
I lived closer so I could attend weekly. Looking forward to my next visit.
Best to you all. God Bless you!
Love, Janet Lovelace

Prayer Ministry & Condolences 
 

The hungry. Foster kids. Those who battle addiction. All who serve our country.
  
Kenneth Adams, Phyllis Adams, Nettie Donovan Austin, Kris Anne Baker, Kristie Bernabo, Jessica Bradley, Denise
Childs, Kyler DeVore, Destiny Durbin-Wilson, Jamie Eby, Betty Faanes, Joann Faanes, Dan Funrue, Kevin Griffin,
Wayne Gwyn, Tracy Harris, Michellelisa Bradner Hegney, Dan Henderson, Marsha Henderson, Mary Henderson,
Rose Marie Howell, Lucy Hupp, Ruby Hupp, Ed Jacoby, Debbie Donovan Jasman, Alta Johnson, Caroline Johnson,
Dale Johnson, Dee Dee Johnson, Shana Lansidel, Tanya Lawton, Larry Lincoln, Loretta Luciano, Pamela Madewell,
Delores McCoy, Shirley McHorse, Able Meyers, Shane Moore, Mark Morin, Gayle Budd O’Grady, Gayle O'Neil,
Elenore Norman, Emilia Panes, Keri Peck, Marty Ronning, Lynette Rounds, Annette Shilinsky, Heidi Schindler, Gina
Shifman, Lisa Smith, Nola Stark, Linda Stolte, Dave Strand, Lucas Taylor, Bonnie Thompson, Becky Tomlin, Linda
Valencourt, Iliana Vaquera, Erica Winn, Haley Woods and Nora Woodward.
  
*If a name on the prayer list should be added or removed, please tell the office.
 

Condolences to: 
< Ken and Courtney Goode at the death of Ken’s grandpa Wayne Goode. 
< Ruth Gilge and family at the death of Leroy. A celebration of life will be held at Immanuel on Saturday, June

21 at 10 am.
< Dan Lassen at the death of his mother.
< Adair Hollingsworth and family at the death of John. A private family graveside will be held.
Please keep these families in your prayers.
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2025

JUNE 23rd – 27th, 5:30 – 8:00 pm

Pre-K thru 6th grade

Dinner Provided

Upcoming Ministry Events & Opportunities
  

Senior Quilts - June 1
We will be presenting quilts to graduating high school
seniors on June 1.

Youth Group Parent & Youth Informational
Meeting - June 1
Join us in the fireside room following church [11:45
am]. We'll discuss the upcoming summer plans for
youth group. I would encourage anyone with incoming
5th & 6th graders to also join us! -Kate Bush

Homer Davenport Days Parade Planning Meeting -
June 1
We are off to a great start in planning for the Homer
Davenport Parade. We brainstormed ideas and have
begun our research and pulling things together.
Interested in helping? Please join us on June 1 in the
library after worship service. This is a great opportunity
for community outreach and an invitation to participate
in community at Immanuel. If you have questions,
please contact Dawn Taylor at 503-580-9036 or
dawn.allyne.taylor@gmail.com 

Esther Circle - June 5
All women are invited to attend the Esther Circle
meeting Thursday, June 5 at Immanuel.  We meet in the
Fireside room for social time at 9:30, and will have Bible
Study from Gather magazine at 10 am.  Bring a friend
and come to meet other friends! If you have any
questions, please contact Lynn Gannon at (503) 329-
2585 or lpma.gannon@gmail.com

Vacation Bible School - June 23-27
See below for more information.
We need volunteers! Contact Brenda Wilson at 503-
779-8154 for program information and volunteer
opportunities. Those available to help with meals and
prep contact Audrey Nickodemus.

Sunday School
Sunday School will begin again in the Fall.

Potluck Picnic - July 13
Immanuel will hold a potluck picnic after our 10:30 am
Sunday service on July 13, resurrecting a beloved
church tradition. 
Please bring food to share — desserts, casseroles,
salads, etc. 
We hope the weather cooperates so we can picnic on
our lawn, so bring lawn chairs. In case of rain we will
dine inside.
Look for sign-up sheets in June for volunteering and
indicating what food you will bring. 
Thank you for being willing to pitch in, which is another
invaluable Immanuel tradition! Many hands make light
work.
In the meantime: if you have questions, suggestions,
offers to volunteer, etc., please email, text or call Dan
Zinkand — 503-507-4423 or danielpzinkand@gmail.com

 

Sign up to attend or volunteer at: www.myvbs.org/immanuelsilverton

Volunteers needed for all ages!

If interested, please call:

Brenda Wilson, VBS Director

503-779-8154
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Ongoing Ministries, Reminders & Needs
 

Coffee Hour Help Needed
If you would like to help serve/provide cookies for
coffee hour (after the 10:30 service), please sign up in
the multi-purpose room. For ways you can help and
questions you may have, contact Pat Taylor. Email
taylorpat16@gmail.com or call/text 503-710-5647.
 

Prayer Shawl Group
Will begin meeting again in the Fall. In the meantime,
keep knitting/crocheting! We are also gathering pocket
prayers to give out at the Homer Davenport parade in
August.
 

Thirsty Thursday - Thursdays at 6 pm
See June calendar for locations. 

Online Directory
Immanuel’s online directory is available at
www.immanuelsilverton.ctrn.co/directory
Individuals should have their own login information. For
assistance, contact the church office.
 

Van Ministry Leader Wanted
We are looking for someone to lead our van ministry.
This person will coordinate rides to and from worship
with our volunteers.

Youth Fundraising
Odd Jobs: Contact Kate Bush to arrange details.
Cans and Bottles: Can be dropped off at 440 N Church
St. or call Kate at 503-580-4964 to arrange pickup.
 

Devotional Service
Pastor Leah hosts a devotional service on Sundays at
8:30 am in the Fireside Room.

Candle Lighting
Students interested in candle-lighting {before worship}
contact Jim Brueckner at church or call 503-580-8752.

Name Tags
As a courtesy to the community, please remember to
wear your name tag. They are located on the wall in the
back hallway. If you need one, please sign up on the
sheet provided.

Flowers for Sunday Church Services
Sign up on the chart on the bulletin board in the multi-
purpose room to bring flowers.

Tuesday Crew
Join a team of folks who lend a hand with odd-jobs and
basic maintenance to keep our building and grounds
tidy and welcoming. Tuesdays at 10 am.

SACA Sunday - Silverton Area Community Aid
Improving lives by providing food, services, and access
to community resources.
SACA Sunday is the second Sunday of each month.
Donations will be picked up the following Tuesday. 
New socks are always appreciated. Please no egg
cartons, plates or tableware.

An Artist's Corner 
This is an invitation and opportunity for artists of all
ages and genres to display their work. Contact the
church office to reserve your space.

Lost & Found 
Will be donated to the rummage sale at the end of each
month. Please check it regularly for any missing items.
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Frosig Features
 

The front yard here is not very big, and it is divided in the middle by a walkway from the front porch to the
sidewalk.  So, the front yard is now referred to as the eastside and the westside front yard.  

I asked the landscapers for a garden pathway from the westside gate to the front gate.  The stepping stones
they used are much bigger than what I was thinking, but it is awesome.  So that being the focal point on the
westside, what should the focal point be on the eastside?  Well, a Gnome house of course with the White Pine tree
called Angel Falls right behind it.  And so, the Gnome house and the Gnome village on the hill in the eastside yard
began.

As I sat on the ground this week in front of the new Gnome house I had two thoughts - 1. The Gnome family
who will live here is going to love this place.  And 2. I hope I can finish painting the front and back of this roof before
my legs fall asleep from sitting on them.

The base of the Gnome house is a piece of the fir tree that stood in my grandparents' yard 100 years ago up
on East Main near Steelhammer.  The fir tree is in many of our old family pictures, and looking up from Oak Street
it was easy to see where their house was because their tree was the tallest on the hill.  

One time when I came to visit Silverton, I couldn't see the tree.  The top had been cut off.  I felt awful.  After
the 2021 ice storm I saw the tree in pieces on the ground, so I had to stop and inquire about that.  I was told the
tree was not well, so it was cut down just before the ice storm.  A really nice teenager named Sam put a piece of
the tree in my car, and now it will be a Gnome house in this yard just a mile away.

Another thought came to me as I was sitting there on the ground making a garden of white flowers for the
Gnome Mom who would live here.  What would Grandma Hanson think now to see me sitting on the ground
making a house for Gnomes out of her tree?  First, she would giggle and smile, and then she would say - I love it.

In a month, on June 28th, we will have another Hanson Family Reunion here in Silverton.  Some travel a great
distance to come gather with family for this important special time.  As 1st cousins, there were 20 of us growing up
and knowing each other.  Now there are 13 1st cousins, and many many more 2nd cousins than there are 1st cousins. 
Plus, a lot of 3rd cousins and even some 4th cousins.  

Grandma has left us a precious legacy, and she wrote her entire life down on paper so we know her words. 
My hope has always been that everyone in this family will know who they are.  And know this place where it all
began in 1906, when a first-generation Norwegian immigrant from North Dakota named Thorbjørn Hanson met
Inga Marie Andreassen, a new Norwegian immigrant, at a Norwegian picnic at his house up on East Main (then
called Broadway). 

And, what would Grandma say about her family now?  She would say Thank You Lord.
     

The roots of my family are the roots of my joy.  I know how blessed I am to be able to say that, and I am so
grateful.

Thinking of my mother, I wonder how many times she said to me - Go outside and play.  That's what kids did
then.  It always called for some creative thinking.  There was that fence on the other side of our street where I could
go ballet dance across the top of it from one end to the other and back.  And I did have a bike and a pair of key
skates.  Of course I had a collection of rocks, some sticks, lots of paper, and scraps of fabric under my bed.

Someone gave Dad a tether ball.  He was creative.  He cut a wooden plug to put into the end of a pipe and
screwed a big eyelet into the plug.  Then tied a rope to the eyelet and the other end of the rope to the tether ball. 
Next, he dug a hole in the ground and put a tin can in it.  Packed the dirt in tightly around the tin can and put the
pipe pole end into the can.  Well, the pole didn't stand exactly straight.  It wobbled when the ball went around it. 
Sometimes I just knew I could give that ball a perfect hit.  Then came a wobble and the ball hit me on the head. 
But thank you Dad.  It was a good try to make our tether ball fun to play.  

He also gave me an old wind-up alarm clock, with the rounded glass front, that didn't work as a clock anymore. 
Wow, that was great.  I sat on the porch and designed a spaceship.  Using a shoe box and parts from the alarm
clock, I thought if this was bigger it might get to the moon.  The rounded glass became the front window of the
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cockpit, so the Captain and the Navigator would have a clear view of what's ahead.  Little wheels and springs from
the clock were attached to the side walls with purpose.  Wish I still had that spaceship.  My memory tells me it was
quite amazing.
 

Seems the creative part of me had a lot of nurturing in those early days.  But then, Grandma Hanson could knit,
crochet, spin, weave, and paint with oils.  Dad's printing and drawings were amazing, and he played the accordion. 
Mom was creative too.  She took a tailoring class and could sew anything, and she taught the three-year old's class
at Sunday School.  In church, Dad drew cartoon faces on his bulletin to keep us quiet during worship.  Mom wrote
parts of the sermon in short-hand on her bulletin.  With the pew rack pencil, I filled in all the O and o letters and
0 numbers on my bulletin, and then I had to write how many of each O o and 0 I found.

So why not be a Senior Citizen sitting on the ground making a Gnome house out of a chunk of fir tree and an
A-frame roof.  It's a creative pondering project, and it makes joy.  Better than reading those headlines.  Oh, it also
creates Gnome stories to tell others when they look over the fence to see what the Gnomes are doing in their town.

Happy creating joy time, whatever that means to you.  And, Bless you for sharing your joy with others.

Marilyn Frosig

Vision of a Gnome House
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June 2025
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1    
EVERY SUNDAY:

Devotional Service,

8:30 am

Worship, 10:30 am

 
Senior Recognition

@ Worship

Cake Reception,
11:30 am

Youth Group/
Parent Meeting (FS
Room), 11:45 am

Parade Float
Planning Meeting,

11:45 am

2
EVERY MONDAY:

Senior Exercise,

9:30-10:30 am

Marion County

Citizens Band,

6:30-9 pm

Kitchen Cleaning,
9-11 am

YMCA in Gym,
1-4 pm

3
EVERY TUESDAY:

Staff Mtg, 9 am

 

We All Dine In

Silverton,

9 am-12 pm

  

Tuesday Work

Crew, 10 am

YMCA in Gym,
1-4 pm
5-8 pm

Trustee Meeting,
6 pm

Deacon Meeting,
6:30 pm

4
EVERY WEDNESDAY:

  
We All Dine In

Silverton,

9 am-12 pm

   

Senior Exercise,

9:30-10:30 am

 

YMCA in Gym,
3-6 pm

Grief Recovery,
6-8 pm

5 
EVERY THURSDAY:

 

Esther Circle,
9:30 am

YMCA in Gym,
1-4 pm
5-8 pm

Thirsty Thursday
@ Mac’s, 6 pm

Piano Recital,
6:30-9 pm

Lion’s Club, 7 pm

6
EVERY FRIDAY:

Senior Exercise,

9:30-10:30 am

Sax Quartet,

1-3 pm

Library Use,

4:30-6 pm

 

YMCA in Gym,
11 am-2 pm

7
EVERY SATURDAY:

 

8  SACA Sunday

Confirmation @
Worship

Cake Reception,
11:30 am

9

YMCA in Gym,
1-4 pm

Trustee Mtg, 7 pm

10

YMCA in Gym,
1-4 pm
5-8 pm

Hospitality Mtg,
6:30 pm

11

YMCA in Gym,
3-6 pm

Grief Recovery,
6-8 pm

12

Red Cross Blood
Drive, 1-7 pm

  
Thirsty Thursday

@ High Water
Grill, 6 pm

13

YMCA in Gym,
11 am-2 pm

14

Girl Scouts,
10 am-12 pm

15 16

Council Meeting, 
7 pm

17 18

Grief Recovery,
6-8 pm

19
NEWSLETTER
ARTICLES DUE

Thirsty Thursday
@ Mac’s, 6 pm

Lion’s Club, 7 pm

20 21

Leroy Gilge
Memorial, 10 am

22

Annual Meeting,
11:45 am

23

VBS, 5:30-8 pm
(All other gym &

kitchen use
canceled)

24

VBS, 5:30-8 pm
(All other gym &

kitchen use
canceled)

25
Newsletter &
July Calendar

Published

VBS, 5:30-8 pm
(All other gym &

kitchen use
canceled)

26
Thirsty Thursday

@ High Water
Grill, 6 pm

VBS, 5:30-8 pm
(All other gym &

kitchen use
canceled)

27

VBS, 5:30-8 pm
(All other gym &

kitchen use
canceled)

28

29 30
Oregon Synod

Finance Meeting,
9 am-1 pm



HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAYS TO:

4 Greg Annen
Barb Richter

5 Audrey Brenden
Dan Lassen

8 Eileen Williams 
10 Martin Brockamp

Dana Funrue
11 Carl Sullivan

17 Brian Eder
Ron Johnson
Caitlyn Kleinschmit
Pamela Lucht
Cliff Thompson

18 Vivian Heinlein
Ross Watkins

18 Chris Woodward
20 Jim Williams 
22 Dorthy Nielsen
23 Harper Curtiss
24 Angela Guzman
26 Debbie Johnson
30 Ben Johnson

10 John & Marion Gilliam
Scott & Norma Pritchard

12 Raymond Nelson & Audrey Nickodemus
14 Ed & Jean Johnson

Creighton Helms & Emily Perttu

15 Roger & Earlyn Moore
Tyrone & Emily Reeder

17 Jacob & Caitlin Anderson
18 Dale & Debbie Johnson

Greg & Shelli Annen
26 Victor & Jessica Wilkerson

If you have a birthday or anniversary in June that is unlisted, please let us know!

Livestream Links: www.facebook.com/immanuelsilverton
-or- www.youtube.com/immanuelsilverton

View Past Services Links: www.facebook.com/immanuelsilverton/videos
-or- www.youtube.com/ImmanuelSilverton/videos

Ways to Support Ministry at Immanuel
1. IN PERSON
 Place offerings in the plates on Sunday or drop off in the office.
2. MAIL checks to:
 Immanuel Lutheran Church   303 N Church St.   Silverton, OR 97381
3. CALL the office to pay over the phone via credit card.
4. ONLINE
 Scan the QR code with your smartphone or visit:

secure.myvanco.com/YP8K/home
5. VANCO MOBILE APP
 Download the Vanco Mobile app and enter invite code: 4MV6AF
*Please print your emailed receipts for tax purposes

Calendar events are subject to change.
Please contact the church office to correct any errors or omissions.

Thank You!

http://www.facebook.com/immanuelsilverton
http://www.youtube.com/immanuelsilverton
http://www.facebook.com/immanuelsilverton/videos
http://www.youtube.com/ImmanuelSilverton/videos

